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Notice is given that the Annual General Meeting of Dixon Park Surf Life Saving Club Inc. will be 
held on Sunday 18th August 2019, from 9.30 am to 10.10 am in the recently refurbished, ground 
floor of the Club House, Ocean Street, Merewether NSW 2291.

With reference to the DPSLSC Inc. Constitution (Dec 2016), only Active members, Reserve Active 
members, Long Service members, Life members and Award* members have the right to present, 
to debate and to vote at the Annual General Meeting. (* where granted)

AGENDA

•	 Welcome, Apologies and Attendance

•	 Minute Silence for members that have passed during the season.

•	 Confirmation of minutes for the previous AGM held 12th August 2018.

•	 Presentation and adoption of the Annual Report for the 2018-19 season.

•	 Presentation and adoption of the Auditors Report and Annual Financial Statements for the 
	 financial year ending 30th June 2019. Attendance by Scott Faraday-Bensley from auditors - 
	 Evolution Audit Pty Ltd. https://www.evolutionadvisers.com.au. 

•	 Motion for Dixon Park Surf Life Saving Club Inc. to renew affiliation with Hunter Surf Life 
	 Saving and NSW Surf Life Saving.

•	 Election of Executive Committee for 2019-20 season;

•	President

•	Director of Administration and Public Officer

•	Vice President and Club Liquor Licence Manager

•	Director of Finance

•	Director of Life Saving

•	Junior Activities Manager

•	Director of Education

•	Director of Surf Sports

•	 Motion to appoint Auditors for 2019 -20 season.

•	 Address by Henry Scruton (President HSLS).

•	 General Business 

MEETING NOTES

•	 Renewal of memberships can be made and are encouraged prior to the AGM or after 
the Official Opening.

•	 Official Opening of New Facilities will commence at 10.30am or close to.

NOTICE OF 
MEETING AND AGENDA
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MESSAGE FROM
THE PRESIDENT

It is with great pleasure I report on the 2018-
19 season for Dixon Park Surf Life Saving Club. 
Our surf life saving club was founded in 1932 
on the beautiful Dixon Park beach. The Club’s 
mission statement is to save lives, create great 
Australians and build better communities. Dixon 
Park Surf Life Saving Club continues to grow 
and a build a solid foundation for sustainability, 
growth and development. We have so much 
to be thankful for and proud off – our purpose, 
the beach and club precinct, history and 
achievements, the breadth and depth of our 
membership, culture and a positive future. 

We can proudly state that ‘no lives were lost’ 
whilst Dixon Park beach was patrolled. The 
season has been very successful and rewarding 
for the Club in all dimensions; culture, lifesaving, 
education, nippers, surf sports, functions, 
administration, finance, community and socially. 
My thanks and appreciation to our members 
who were involved in and contributed to patrols 
and lifesaving services, education and training, 
nippers’ development and organisation, 
coaching and the numerous and varied 
functions of the Club. Without your selfless 
contribution, the Club could not meet its core 
responsibilities and have such a great season.

Congratulations to the major award winners 
announced at the Club presentation evening 
 in April:
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Recipient Award

Jon Baker Lifesaver of the Year

Rebecca Purins Volunteer of the Year

Jon Baker, David Byrnes Hero/s of the Surf

Sarah Gebhard Junior Surf Life Saver of the Year

Patrol #5

Jon Baker PC, Curtis Baker, 
Aleksandr Fitzgerald, Declan 
Fitzgerald, James Flood, Tim 
Lyons (deceased), Anthony 
Marsh, Tom Marsh, Brad Noble, 
Brianna Rope

Patrol of the Year

Toni O’Donoghue, Director of Life Saving, 
headed up our 10 competent and dedicated 
patrol teams, which patrol Saturday, Sunday 
and Public Holidays. Thanks to Toni, Patrol 

Captains and patrol 
members for keeping the 
beach safe during the  
2018 - 2019 season.

Appreciation to the 
hardworking members of 
the Dixon Park Training and 
Assessing Team capably led 
by Stuart Barnett, Director 
of Education. This includes our IRB group, who 
in addition to provide life saving services to 
the public, train and mentor our members 
as drivers and crew. Without our training and 
assessing team there would be no awards, 
proficiencies and patrols for that matter. 
The team carried out and processed 374 
proficiencies and 612 new Awards  
for members.

Our Junior Activities (Nippers) Section enjoyed 
another fantastic season, in no small part 
due to the enthusiastic and capable Junior 
Committee, officials and helpers that make 
it all work so well. Special mention to Chad 
Dagwell for his capable leadership as the 
Junior Activities Manager. The whole Nippers 
section continues to go from strength to 
strength, and the 2019 - 2020 season will be  
even better.

It has been a successful season for a number 
of our surf sports competitors. Special 
acknowledgment to the success of Lisa Wright 
(beach sprint, flags), Gavin Stewart (double 
ski) and Dean Rowe (beach run) at the Hunter 
Branch and NSW Surf Titles. Peter Brown’s 
surfboard prowess at the Aussies. The Women 
& Masters Boat Crews at the Branch, NSW 
Surf Titles, Aussies and the Streets Series. Of 
particular note was the Masters Crew’s  
1st place at the World Surf Life Saving Titles 
held in Adelaide.

The Club had some wonderful social / 
celebration events including the Nippers 
Christmas Party, Nippers End of Season Disco, 
Presentation evening/s, and a Cocktail Party. 
The Cocktail Party was again a great success 
and thank you to the organising committee, 
especially Bernadette Cutler.
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The Club is very appreciative of the generous 
support it receives from its sponsors - Sangerz, 
QOH Architects, Allied Pickfords, Ryan Ansell 
Investment Solutions, Shy Skin Beachwear, 
Care Dental, Ausure Insurance, Vogue Fix 
Constructions, Port Waratah Coal Services, 
Piggott’s Pharmacy, McGrath Real Estate and 
Frame Promotional Products. I refer you to the 
Thankyou to Sponsors section of this annual 
report. These funds are invested directly back 
into the services and activities of the club / 
members.

The ‘business’ of surf life saving clubs continues 
to become more extensive and rigorous 
with increasing regulation and compliance, 
while at the same time attending to day to 
day operations, development, growth and 
sustainability. The members can be confident 
in the Club’s governance and management 
structure. On behalf of the members, we thank 
the members of the Executive Committee and 
the Junior Committee for their dedication, 
competence and generous contribution to 
the Club. In this regard, thanks to the Hunter 
Surf Life Saving (HSLS) team for their ongoing 
support and advice to the Club.

Strategically we continue to strengthen 
our governance and management as a 
foundation for development, growth and 
sustainability. This is evidenced through 
ongoing changes and enhancements to our 
administration, systems and processes. 

It is satisfying and pleasing to report the 
completion of the new facilities project which 
has taken 2-3 years for concept, lobbying, 
business case, detailed specification, funding 
and construction. It is a fantastic outcome 
for our members (female, male, children 
and those less abled or elderly) with new 
showers, toilets, patrol service spaces, storage, 
clubroom, kitchen, fitness space and disabled 
access. I can also report this has been 
completed with no debt to the Club, and 

a remaining financial balance sheet that is 
strong for a Club our size. I also acknowledge 
key stakeholders and partners in the project 
including City of Newcastle, NSW State 
Government, Ability Links and QOH Architects. 
This will be further elaborated at the Official 
Opening in August.

Finally, on behalf of the Club we acknowledge 
and thank Chad Dagwell (Junior Activities 
Manager) and Geoff Wooden (Director of 
Finance) who will not be continuing on the 
Executive Committee for the 2019-2020 season. 
Chad was the leader of and worked tirelessly 
over 3 seasons in the rebuilding of our excellent 
junior committee and broader team that 
administers, manages, directs and supports 
our young members. During this time, the junior 
members (nippers) have grown by 50% and 
continues to get stronger! Geoff (a Chartered 
Accountant) has made a major contribution to 
the financial governance and management 
of the Club. His support with the financial 
management and support to the Executive 
Committee and in turn the Club operations has 
been invaluable.

We look forward to seeing you back at Dixon 
Park Surf Life Saving Club for an even better 
season in 2019-2020.

Paul Murray
President 



ADMINISTRATION
REPORT

As a surf life saving club and an emergency 
service organisation, Dixon Park can reflect on 
a number of key successes. The support of its 
membership allowed all patrol requirements 
to be achieved. This includes the provision 
of trained personnel to cover the beach on 
both Saturdays, Sundays and Public Holidays. 
Nipper membership continues to grow. 
Well organised parent supervisors provide 
opportunities for the next generation to 
experience the beach and surf. The investment 
in education and training, gives newer 
members the confidence to participate in 
patrol activities. 

A standout feature of the 2018 – 2019 Season 
was the teamwork that was evident within the 
Club. The patrolling season was approximately 
20 weeks, from September to the end of April. 
During early December the Club’s facilities 
upgrade commenced. All access to the 
ground floor of the surf club ceased. All life 
saving services were transferred to temporary 

accommodation, that included containers in 
the car park. Members volunteered their time 
and skills to assist in moving equipment and 
arrange it, in such a way that patrols could 
continue with minimal disruption. Flags, boards, 
oxy-vivas, ATV, IRBs, motors, rescue tubes, first 
aid kits, radios ….. the list goes on. Teamwork 
allowed all of this to happen in one day. 

The builders moved in and the demolition 
started. This was an exciting time. The many 
years of talking and planning was now  
taking shape. Once again as a result of 
significant teamwork. 

As the builder continued, members adapted 
to the changing environment to provide 
patrolling services. The following members 
made significant contributions to patrols in 
terms of the hours of participation. Many 
of these people went well beyond their 
scheduled hours. After all, it is a great  
place to be!

Toni O’Donoghue Cassandra Barnett 

Natasha McIntosh 	 Clarinda Masters 	

Leanne Ryan Breeannan Williams 	

Brianna Rope Caitlin Byrnes	

Ashlee Antcliff John Humphries

Laura Barnett	 Richard McWhinney

Jon Baker Peter Brown

Ross Burgess Peter Wilkinson

Neil Caddis Scott Lambert

Darren Pateman Adrian Parker
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Members Sept Oct Nov Dec Jan Feb Apr June

Paul Murray P P A P P P P A

Geoff Padgett P A A P P P P P

Peter Brown P P P P P P P P

Geoff Wooden P A A P P P P P

Toni O'Donoghue P P P P P P A P

Stuart Barnett P A A P A P A A

Chad Dagwell / Bernadette 
Cutler

P A A P A A A P

Tim Wilkinson P P P P P P P P

3263 patrol hours were logged for the season. 
Once again it should be noted that much 
of this occurred while services were running 
out of temporary facilities. From the middle of 
December through to the end of the season 
life saving and nipper activities continued. 
Members are to be congratulated on their 
ability to “go with the flow” that the demands 
of the building project placed on the 
operational spaces.

The Executive group meets on a regular basis. 
Agendas, reports, action plans and minutes not 
only satisfy the requirements of governance 
and compliance, but more importantly 
provides a forum for open discussion and 
transparent decision making.

As well as the visible indicators of a surf life 
saving club, Dixon Park has also fulfilled its 
compliance obligations. Behind the scene, 
activities like contact lists, call-out teams, 
equipment checks, financial monitoring and 
communication processes have all contributed 
to another successful year for Dixon Park. 
Addressing these mandatory compliance 
obligations enables the Club to participate 
in the process of securing grants. Dixon Park 
is one of 314 incorporate surf life saving clubs 
across the country. Many of these clubs and 
other organisations are actively seeking 
financial assistance for their projects. Our level 
of compliance has significantly contributed to 
our success in securing financial support. 

Peter Brown
Director of Administration and Public Officer
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FINANCE
REPORT

From a financial perspective, the 2018/19 
year was dominated by the upgrade of the 
club rooms and related works. This project 
will provide the Club members with excellent 
facilities in the years to come. The Club 
received grant funding totalling $435,130 
from Surf Life Saving NSW and Ability Links 
(St Vincent de Paul Society) in support of the 
upgrade works and chairlift installation.  To 
date, the Club has contributed $94k toward 
the project, including Ability Links funds not 
fully utilised in the chairlift component of the 
project. The Club’s total contribution toward 
the actual building works is expected the be 
around $172k by the time of completion. The 
Club will expend some additional funds to 
complete the fit out of the upgraded facility. At 
the time of writing, the project upgrade works 
including the chairlift are estimated to come 
in at around $672k.This includes an estimated 
$103k direct project contribution by the city of 
Newcastle. 

The Club achieved an operating net surplus of 
$69k for the year. The number excludes grants 
received from Surf Life Saving NSW and Ability 
Links. Bar & Function Activities provided around 
$50k of this surplus. Vice President & Liquor 
Licence Manager, Geoff Padgett has been 
instrumental in ensuring the ongoing smooth 
operations of both the bar services and 
functions management.

At the end of this financial year, the Club had 
cash reserves totalling $333k. It is envisaged 
that $130-$140k of this balance will be required 
to meet the club’s commitment for the 
remaining portion of the upgrade project and 
to properly furnish and fit out the club rooms. 
The remaining funds should leave the Club 
will sufficient reserves for meet day to day 
lifesaving activities with an adequate reserve 
for unforeseen expenditure in the year ahead. 
The continued profitable operation of bar and 
function hire activities of the Club will help 
maintain this position in the future.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the 
Executive Committee for their assistance and 
support over the last 12 months.and wish the 
Club and my successor every success in the 
future. 

Geoff Wooden 
Director of Finance
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LIFE SAVING
REPORT

SLSA Mission - We save lives, create great Australians and build better communities

Lifesaving is the reason our club exists.  Without 
our patrolling members we wouldn’t have a 
club.  Patrols represent our core activity and 
our patrolling members are the life blood of 
the club.  Every weekend of the season our 
patrolling members generously give up their 
weekends and public holidays to ensure 
the beach going public are kept safe.  Our 
patrolling members should be extremely  
proud of the contribution they’ve made this 
season in providing a safe and enjoyable 
coastal experience for the local community 
and visitors. 

As our patrols form the core of the club, our 
patrol captains are a source of leadership 
and support for all patrolling members.  
They play a vital role in the management 
of lifesaving operations, providing a great 
example to patrol members, and applying 
their experience and expertise on the beach 
every weekend.  They manage their patrols to 
provide appropriate coverage of the beach, 
ensuring the required skill sets are available 
to ensure the safety of beach goers.  For the 
2018-19 season our Patrol Captains were;

Patrol 1	  Peter Wilkinson

Patrol 2	 Carl Audley

Patrol 3 	 Adrian Parker

Patrol 4	 Ross Burgess

Patrol 5	 Jon Baker

Patrol 6	 Earl Rennie

Patrol 7 	 Mark Kirkpatrick

Patrol 8 	 Dale Laverty

Patrol 9 	 John Humphries/Scott Lambert

Patrol 10 	 Neil Caddis

One of the most coveted awards at the 
annual presentation night is the naming of 
the ‘Patrol of the Year’ for the season.  This 
season, as always, it was a closely contested 
competition. The honour for the 2018/19 
season went to Patrol 5, led by Patrol Captain 
Jon Baker.  Patrol 5 is a great mix of wisdom 
and youthful enthusiasm. They had a great 
attendance record, were always punctual, all 
members were consistently in correct uniform, 
and they ran an internal program of ongoing 
training.  Jon Baker, the Patrol Captain was 
always supportive of members undertaking 
additional training to expand their skill sets.

Patrol of the Year – Members

Jon Baker PC

Curtis Baker

Aleksandr Fitzgerald

Declan Fitzgerald

James Flood

Tim Lyons (deceased)

Anthony Marsh

Tom Marsh

Brad Noble

Brianna Rope



Special mention must be made of those 
members who completed 100%  of their 
patrol hours (Peter Brown, Jon Baker, Ross 
Burgess, Neil Caddis, Mark Kirkpatrick, Natasha 
McIntosh, Toni O’Donoghue, Peter Wilkinson) 
and in particular 2 members who went above 
and beyond expectations by completing 
over 100 hours of patrol – John Humphries 
and Richard McWhinney.  Thanks also needs 
to be extended to Jon and Curtis Baker who 
volunteered to provide coverage as IRB drivers 
to an additional patrol during the season. 

During the 2018-19 season, from 29th 
September 2018 to 28th April 2019, our statistics 
included the attendance of 31,977 people at 
Dixon Park beach during patrol hours. Patrolling 
members provided support and 

protection for the community for 3,263 hours, 
they undertook 421 preventative actions, 
attended to 39 first aid incidents and were only 
required to perform 4 rescues from the surf.  
The proactive approach taken by patrols to 
identify and manage risks to the general public 
resulted in the very low number of rescues and 
first aid incidents.

The regular completion of patrol audits by 
Hunter Branch allowed us to review the quality 
and consistency of our patrol services, with the 
feedback provided identifying areas where 
additional focus was required.  The audits also 
served as a reminder of the need to ensure 
established procedures were always followed. 

Patrols are the reason our club exists and our 
patrolling members are the heart and soul of 
the Dixon Park Surf Club.  Their commitment 
to the SLSA mission is demonstrated on the 
beach every weekend and we hope to see all 
our patrolling members return for the 2019-20 
season. 

Toni O’Donoghue
Director of Life Saving (Club Captain)

Tim Lyons

Sadly, Club member Tim Lyons passed away 
on the 2nd June 2019 aged 65 years.

Tim was an active patrolling member at the 
time of his passing.

For those who shared his company on patrol, 
Tim was a quiet unassuming person but behind 
that façade he was a man of astonishing 
energy and achievements.

Emigrating from England with family after 
training as a surgeon, Tim was the Director of 
Forensic Sciences at The John Hunter at the 
time of his passing.

Professionally Tim worked in Medic training for 
Specialist Forces reserves in the UK and with the 
RAAF Specialist Reserves. He worked in disaster 
management both in Australia and overseas. 
He also had a mountain and cave rescue 
background.

Tim’s numerous private interests included Cave 
Climbing, Diving, Cycling, Running, Kayaking 
including the odd Triathlon. All of which he 
attacked with great energy.

Tim volunteered for many years as a surf 
lifesaver at Dixon Park.
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JUNIOR ACTIVITIES (NIPPERS) 
REPORT

I would like to start my report by thanking the 
2018/19 committee for all the hard work and 
effort that they have put into the season. It 
truly requires a group effort to make the junior 
activities run smoothly and give our Nippers 
a great experience. It is a big commitment to 
be a committee member but I think everyone 
would agree that it is highly rewarding.  

Thank you to Paul and the club executive 
committee for their support of the Nippers  
this season. 

Thank you to our 12 club sponsors that 
supported the club this season. The support 
provided has enabled the Junior Committee to 
effectively run the Nippers program and again 
fund the club shirts at no extra cost to our 
Nippers. We hope all the sponsors will be on 
board again in the 2019/20 season.

This season the club again had significant 
growth in Nipper registrations. Our numbers 
increased to 230 Nippers up from 180 Nippers 
last season, this exceeded the committee’s 
expectations. The club has been able to 
cope with this growth thanks to a very stable 
and competent Nippers committee and the 
introduction of policies and guidelines for our 
Nipper activities. 

The committee again took a strong approach 
to the registration process opening registrations 
on the 1st August and Closing on the 31st 
August. The registration day was a great 
success in solving registration queries and 
merchandise orders face to face with the 
parents. The Parent information night was 
received well especially by new families to our 
club giving an overview and expectation of 
what to expect at Nippers. 

Our pool proficiency rate was almost 100% 
across all age groups. As in previous years 
the surf conditions hindered our planned 
ocean proficiency dates. The flexibility of 
the club assessor Stuart Barnett was greatly 
appreciated. Holding the 1st Ocean 
proficiency at Stockton was a success and 
should be looked at again next season.

This season saw a significant increase in the 
number of qualified Age Managers / Assistant 
Age Managers. The club ran Age Manager 
training (with Merewether SLSC) during the 
season to have our Age Managers fully 
accredited.  Practical Age Manager training 
was also conducted by a number of senior 
club members on beach events and surf 
awareness which was received extremely well.

The introduction of the Nipper rash shirts 
supplied by club sponsor Shy Skin was a great 
success this season. The design combined the 
required pink hi-vis with the club colours to give 
our parents a more sun safe alternative 
 to the pink hi-vis vest. Again our club shirt 
looked great not only at Dixon Park but also 
at surf carnivals which gave our sponsors  
great exposure.  

The club has a great family culture and this 
seasons social events again highlighted this. 
The introduction of the pre-season camp 
held at Fingal Bay saw a number of families 
enjoying a weekend away, the numbers will 
hopefully increase next season. The Christmas 
party was again a highlight and it was great 
to see so many of our families enjoying the 
sunshine, BBQ and jumping castles together 
out on the Dixon Park grass. The club Cocktail 
party saw an increase in numbers from last 
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season. It was a fantastic night that allowed 
all our club members to socialise off the 
beach and will hopefully continue to grow. 
The presentation day and disco were again 
a great success even through the weather 
caused the presentation to be held inside the 
club rather than on the grass area.

We hosted Nobbys SLSC for a combined 
Nippers session while their beach was out of 
action due to the supercars. We could not 
have asked for a better day with our two clubs 
coming together to put on fantastic day for 
our Nippers.

We had a mixed bag in terms of weather 
conditions. We were hampered by a number 
of wet days and also dangerous surf conditions 
that caused the beach to be closed. Given 
our experience over the past 3 season the 
committee was able to handle these obstacles 
easily and provide alternative activities for the 
Nippers with the help of the Age Managers. 
The second half of the season saw the Nippers 
shed relocate to the northern building when 
the club renovations started. This had its 
challenges, but all in all did not affect our 
Nipper mornings.  

This season again saw a strong showing by our 
Nippers who competed in Branch and State 
Carnivals throughout the season. There were 
many highlights during the carnival season and 
some fantastic results in both individual and 
team events including the club picking up 2 
branch championship gold medals for the first 
time in a very long time. Throughout the season 
our competitors showed great sportsmanship 
and always gave 100% and the results showed 
that. Thanks to the parents that provided  
water safety and officiated at the carnivals 
because without you the kids would not be 
able to compete.

Special Mention - Surf Rescue Certificate 
(SRC). Congratulations to the U14 Nippers that 
completed their SRC this season. 

-	 Lily Arnott

-	 Molly Ryan

-	 Sarah Gebhard

-	 Alexander Ryba

-	 Tamsin Pearce

It is fantastic to see these Nippers graduate 
to become patrolling members at our club. 
Thanks to Jon Baker and Stuart Barnett for 
training the group.

It was great to see a number of our Nipper 
parents attempting and completing the Bronze 
Medallion course during the season. It was also 
great to see a number of our past Nippers also 
completing the course. The number of Bronze 
parents and SRC holders in the club steadily 
increased over the last 3 seasons. The increase 
in water safety personnel along with the trial of 
a water area roster this season has resulted in 
more Nippers getting in the surf and improving 
their surf skills.

Thanks to all parents that helped out this year. 
Special thanks to our senior members Lisa, 
Tim, Dale, & Breeannan for coaching the 
Nippers and the Age Managers throughout 
the season. The Nippers program is run entirely 
by volunteers and without the help of parents 
volunteering their time we would not be able 
to give our Nippers such a great experience at 
Dixon Park SLSC. 
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As I’m stepping down as JAC I would 
personally like to thank the Nippers Committee 
members that have served with me over the 
last 3 seasons. You are an amazing group 
of people who have given and continue to 
give so much for this club. The transformation 
of the Nippers from being on the brink of 
collapsing 3 seasons ago when we came 
together to where we are now is nothing short 
of amazing. I’m extremely proud of what we 
have achieved together and the stability and 
structure we have brought to the Nippers at 
Dixon Park. The first season was tough but our 
hard work laid the foundation for us to grow 
the club from 150 Nippers 3 seasons ago to 
230 Nippers this season. Our success as a 
committee is not just measured on the growth 
in our Nipper numbers it is also the increase in 
our Age Managers, Water Safety Personnel, 
Carnival Officials, Carnival competitors and 
SRC graduates. Along the way we have 
continued to foster the family culture of the 
club, it’s been great to welcome so many 
new families into the club who have become 
friends. All of this has given our Nippers a 
fantastic experience and an opportunity  
to learn lifesaving and surf skills in a safe, 
friendly environment.

Lastly and most importantly, thanks to the 
Nippers. Seeing the kids having fun, trying  
their best, improving their skills and being 
confident both in and out of the surf is what 
Nippers is about. 

Chad Dagwell
Junior Activities Manager
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EDUCATION 
REPORT

The Dixon Park Surf Life Saving Club Education 
team for this season was primarily comprised 
of Stuart Barnett (CTO, Facilitator, Trainer 
and Assessor) and Neil Caddis (Trainer) with 
assistance from Trainers Cassie Barnett, Nat 
Lantry and Brad Newman together with content 
experts Ross Burgess, Richard McWhinney and 
Adrian Parker.  Thank you to each of you for 
your contribution. 

I would like to offer special thanks and 
recognise the efforts of John Baker for his work 
in training the under 14 SRC squad.  The SRC 
candidates represent the future of the Club so 
their development and introduction into senior 
club is very important.   

In addition to those mentioned above I thank 
all of those club members, friends and parents 
who assisted with water safety, generally. 

Once again this season we offered the 
“lifesaver award” in our Bronze courses. This 
means that candidates finish the course with 
the Bronze, Advanced Resuscitation, Spinal, 
Radio Operators and where possible the First 
Aid certificate.  As a result, we have the benefit 
of more qualified lifesavers which in turn 
bolsters our Patrol strength.  

As mentioned in the commencement to 
my report we also offered the Surf Rescue 
Certificate to our under 14 squad. This group 
is always enthusiastic and have now joined 
our patrolling ranks. We look forward to seeing 
them back to complete their Bronze Medallion 
in the future.

Overall the Club processed 613 new  
Awards this season between the Senior and 
Junior Club.

This season the Club also dealt with Patrol, 
Award and Junior Activity proficiencies, 
carrying out and processing 374 proficiencies 
prior to Christmas 2018.  This is an important 
part of the season and takes a considerable 
amount of time on the part of the Education 
team, Nippers Committee and Age Managers. 

Over the course of the season the Club ran 
two Bronze Medallion courses, a Surf Rescue 
Certificate course, Advanced Resuscitation, 
Spinal, Radio Operators and First Aid Courses.  
In conjunction with the Junior activities section 
we also ran an Age Managers Course and  
the Junior Activities section of the Club also 
offered and completed the relevant Surf 
Aware, Surf Play, Surf Safe and Surf Smart 
awards for the Nippers.

It is very important as we enter another surf 
lifesaving season that the Club build the 
Education team. With retirements, work 
commitments and general attrition the team 
has lost many of its numbers. We are in need of 
Trainers, content experts and Bonze Medallion 
qualified water safety personnel. Where 
necessary training will be provided. Please 
consider offering your services and encourage 
those who you think would be suitable in these 
roles to step up. Without qualified members we 
cannot maintain patrol strength and without 
Patrol strength we have no club.   
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AWARD RECIPIENTS

BRONZE MEDALLION
Brett Bancroft, Samuel Burgess, Declan 
Fitzgerald, James Flood, Max Henshaw, Angus 
Lamond, Troy McClelland, Kate McIntosh, 
Duncan McKinlay, Brianna Rope, Toby Stuart

SURF RESCUE CERTIFICATE
Lilly Arnott, Sarah Gebhard, Tamsin Pearce, 
Molly Ryan, Alexandra Ryba

ADVANCED RESUSCITATION
Brett Bancroft, Ross Burgess, Samuel Burgess, 
Troy McClelland, Kate McIntosh, Duncan 
McKinlay, Samantha Miller, Toby Stuart

SPINAL MANAGEMENT
Brett Bancroft, Samuel Burgess, Declan 
Fitzgerald, Troy McClelland, Kate McIntosh, 
Duncan McKinlay, Samantha Miller, Toby Stuart

FIRST AID

Brett Bancroft, Cassandra Barnett, Laura 
Barnett, Ross Burgess, Samuel Burgess, Francis 
Crampton, Declan Fitzgerald, Max Henshaw, 
Kate McIntosh, Samantha Miller, Toby Stuart

RADIO OPERATOR
Brett Bancroft, Frances Crampton, James 
Downey Declan Fitzgerald, Max Henshaw, 
Angus Lamond, Troy McClelland, Kate 
McIntosh, Duncan McKinlay, Samantha Miller

IRB CREW
William Arnott, Kye Bush, Natasha McIntosh, 
Andrew Stimson

SILVER MEDALLION BASIC BEACH 
MANAGEMENT
Natasha McIntosh

Stuart Barnett
Director of Education (Chief Training Officer)
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SURF SPORTS 
REPORT

It has been another successful season for a 
 number of our members, in the individual and  
team competitions.

INDIVIDUAL COMPETITION 
There was a good showing of individuals giving 
their all at the carnivals this season. The club 
has a strong tradition of athletes reaching the 
top of their respective sports and this year we 
did our best. Results for the Hunter Branch, 
State and Australian titles are listed below.

Hunter Branch title

•	 Lisa Wright – 1st beach flags (Opens)

•	 Gavin Stewart– 2nd double ski

State titles

•	 Lisa Wright – 2nd flags, beach sprint

•	 Dean Rowe – 4th 2km beach run

• 	 Peter Brown – 2nd Masters surfboard

• 	 Peter Brown – 3rd Masters longboard

Australian titles

•	 Peter Brown – 4th Masters surfboard

•	 Peter Brown – 4th Masters longboard

SURF BOAT COMPETITION
The 2018-19 season was very successful for the 
Dixon Park Surf Boat Crews.  Our 240’s Master’s 
Crew gave a sterling effort and placed third 
in the Street’s Masters Series. This is another 
masterful effort given the comparative age 
difference with most crews.  Results for the 
season were:

Hunter Branch titles

•	 240 years veterans – 1st

State title

•	 240 years veterans – 2nd

Australian titles

•	 240 years veterans – 3rd

World Championships

•	 240 years veterans – 1st

Well done to the dedicated members - Ian 
Kerr, Paul Hunt, Paul Murray, Peter Wilkinson 
and Shane Barclay as sweep.

SUNDAY BEACH EVENTS 
Sunday events continued this season with a 
dedicated crew turning up each week for a 
swim and a run. We are looking forward to next 
season already.

SURF SWIM TRAINING
Tuesday surf swimming continued on Tuesday 
afternoons. This season saw several fit and 
dedicated surf swimmers turn up each week 
for a dip.

Look out for some exciting events for next 
season. Come down and enjoy the benefits 
and a popular way for members to get surf 
fit and make us better at our core reason for 
existence, saving lives! 

CONGRATULATIONS to all our competitors and 
thank you for your excellent efforts this season.

Tim Wilkinson
Director of Surf Sports
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FOR THE YEAR 1ST JULY 2018 TO 30TH JUNE 2019

AUDITED FINANCIAL
STATEMENTS
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THANK YOU
TO OUR SPONSORS

Dixon Park Surf Life Saving Club thanks our sponsors for their valuable support.



MEMBERSHIP 
2018-2019

Active Member (15-18 yrs)

Ashlee Antcliff

Award Member

James Callinan

Virginia Slatter

Active Member (18 yrs and 
over)

Carl Audley

Jon Baker

Cassandra Barnett

Laura Barnett

Tia Brady

Ross Burgess

Kye Bush

Caitlin Byrnes

David Byrnes

Neil Caddis

Murray Corbett

Shane Cutler

Chad Dagwell

Rebecca Davies

Jack Doran

James Downey

Peter Eden

Ian Faulkner

Reece Faulkner

Alexandra Garnham

Bryce Geoghegan

Daniel Goonan

Chris Harvey

Charles Henshaw

John Humphries

Ben Hutt

Gemma Jackson

Michael Kubank

Scott Lambert

Angus Lamond

Natalie Lantry

Clarinda Masters

Joshua Masters

Andrew Mawer

Elizabeth McCullagh

Kate McIntosh

Natasha McIntosh

Duncan McKinlay

Jonathan Murray

Brad Noble

Toni ODonoghue

Amy Panton

Adrian Parker

Darren Pateman

Hayley Price

James Reed

Amber Ritchie

Adrian Rowe

Dean Rowe

Levon Rush

David Ryan

Leanne Ryan

Stephen Sands

Casandra Screen

Joao Silveirinha

Dale Slater

David Smith

Kyle Smith

Gavin Stewart

Andrew Stimson

Emily Strachan

Hamish Stuart

Darren Toomey

Benjamin Tuynman

Mark-Nikola Vergot

Tom Wasley

Timothy Wilkinson

Breeannan Williams

Lisa Wright

Mark Wright
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Life Member

Stuart Barnett

Paul Brady

Peter Brown

Doug Eades

Wally Eather

Carl Greer

Ray Harman

Warren Hinchcliffe

Bruce MacDonald

Arthur Mawkes

Richard McWhinney

Paul Murray

Brett Norris

Peter Norris

Trevor Owen

Geoffrey Padgett

Earl Rennie

David Ringland

Doug Sault

Kenneth Screen

Jack Tomlinson

John Tongue

Eric Wilson

Peter Wilkinson

Peter Woodward

Life Members (Deceased)

N Brown

Hugh Clifford

W Haynes

V Holt

James Johnson

Tim Lyons

William McIntosh

Harold McLardy

J O’Reilly

Jack Owen

F Parker

W Parker

Reginald Parkinson

T Purdon

J Rouke
Kevin Smith

Edward Swain



Romi Cristaudo

Brett Cruden

Lauren Cruz

Bernadette Cutler

Anna Dampney

Renee Donnan

Michael Dorahy

Melanie Doran

Nicole Doyle

James Duggan

Carly Duncan

Jennifer Dunnet

Erin Egan

Jacintha Floyd

Alison Ford

Ben Fraser

Katrina Friend

Matthew Garside

Vanessa Gebhard

Phill Gilbert

Karne Gleeson

Rhyall Gordon

Skye Gordon

Wesley Gray

Allan Green

Jeffrey Green

Joel Griffiths

Joel Hartcher

Paul Hazell

Brooke Heaton

Karen Hillard

David Hodgson

Jessica Hodgson

Andrew Holahan

Gary Holden

Peter Hosking

Douglas Hunt

Stephen Ireland

Branka Ivanovic

Grant Jackson

Nathan Juchau

Meegan Kavanagh

Sarah Keats

Callie Kelly

Boitumelo Kopano

Elise Lancaster

San Leung

Nick Marks

Dean Mason

Justine Mason

Daniel Matzen

Morgan McCarter

Steven McCarter

Vicki McCarter

Troy McClelland

Samantha Miller

Jeremy Moran

Justin Moran

Thea Moran

Belinda Murray

Alicia Neville

Cara Nightingale

Ryan Niszczot

Damien O'Brien

Shay O'Connor

Casey Outram

Belinda Parker

Lauren Payne

Colin Pearce

Lee Pemberton

Briony Petros

Amanda Poteris

Rebecca Purins

Michelle Quick

Lauren Quigley

Geoffrey Rees

Sarah Rees

Wayne Reid

David Renfrew

Quinn Robertson

Lucy Rooker

Justin Ryba

Katie Saddington

Jeff Sawtell

Lisa Scanlon

Mark Scanlon

Kieran Scholz

Amanda Shamley

Jasmin Shumack

Jo Stuart
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Reserve Active

Adrian Anderson

Gregory Cairnes

Brian Fisher

Ian Gordon

Michael Pearce

Long Service

Shane Barclay

Matthew Criss

Allan Gordon

John Greig

Thomas Hancock

Marc Henty

Paul Hunt

Ian Kerr

Dale Laverty

Paul McGuire

Kenneth Nolan

Robert Norris

Loui Roussos

Honorary Member

Alison Wooden

Geoff Wooden

Past Active

Peter Harper

John Lawrence

Associate

Grant Burr

Tim Burt
Iain Byrnes

Wayne Caruana

Jake Chatfield

Kieran Clark

Daniel Connor

Emma Conserdyne

Kristy Cooper

Mitchell Cootes

Tineal Corrigan

Frances Crampton

Nicholas Crampton

Cassie Criss



Oliver Cruz

Amelia Cutler

Nicholas Cutler

Joel Dagwell

Oliver Dampney

Zachary Dampney

Bridget Donnan

Taya Donnan

Oliver Dorahy

Fraser Doran

Sienna Downey

Tyler Downey

Liam Doyle

Lachlan Egan

Ethan Fitzpatrick

Mia Fitzpatrick

Harrison Floyd

Samuel Ford

Thomas Ford

John Fraser

Harriet Friend

Matildah Friend

Sienna Friend

Eva Garside

Meg Gilbert

Darby Gleeson

Harry Goodwin

Angus Gray

Hudson Gray

Abel Green

Arlo Green

Billy Griffiths

Gizelle Griffiths

Bridie Hair

Heath Harrison

Toben Harrison

George Hartcher

Rose Hartcher

Harry Harvey

Abrielle Hazell

Carter Hazell

William Heaton

Amelia Henty

Harry Hillard

Joshua Hillard

Emerald Anderson

Orlando Anderson

Imogen Arnott

Lily Arnott

Benji Astawa

Rudy Astawa

Reece Bacon

Edward Bancroft

Henry Bancroft

Eva Barnes

Sapphire Barr

Henry Beasley

Holly Beezley

Jack Beezley

Chelsea Bennett

Oliver Besse

Alexa Bonevski

Mateo Bonevski

Chase Braddish

Kyle Burr

Logan Burr

Declan Byrnes

Xavier Byrnes

Lachlan Callinan

John Caruana

Peter Caruana

Angus Chantrey

Rhys Chapman

Mataika Chatfield

Knox Clark

Zephyr Clark

Fletcher Connor

Samantha Connor

Alice Conserdyne

William Conserdyne

Eva Cootes

Joseph Cootes

Harrison Corrigan

Dominic Crampton

Vincent Crampton

Chloe CRISS

Rio Cristaudo

Sia Cristaudo

Spencer Cruden

Antonio Cruz

2018/2019 DIXON PARK SURF LIFE SAVING ANNUAL REPORT  |  PAGE 28

Rebecca Tansey

Troy Tarrant

Luke Tedesco

Michael Terry

Penny Toole

Sam Toole

Kim Toomey

Samantha Tsiaousis

Ben Tutton

Julia Van Huisstede

Amy Waight

Jo Walker

Kat Wallace

Scott Ware

Amanda Watson

Daniel Wells

Linda White

Scott Whitton

Nathan Wicks

Shane Wilkinson

Meagan Woodbury

Nicole Zeitsch

Kristy-jai Chantrey

Richard Kamprad

Tania Rigby

Sarah Skehan-Ryba

Allison Taber

Melissa Whittingham

Cadet Member

Sam Burgess

Susanna Caruana

Declan Fitzgerald

James Flood

Sarah Gebhard

Max Henshaw

Ariane Juchau

Jez Reis

Brianna Rope

Toby Stuart

Junior Activity Member 
(5-13 years)

Kalani Ale

Sonny Allen

Xavier Allen



Samuel McClelland

Brodie McKinlay

Kendall McKinlay

Annabelle Miller

Dusty Miller

Lillian Miller

Benjamin Moran

Isaac moran

Oliver Moran

Ryder Niszczot

Hannah O'Brien

Hannah O'Connor

Liam O'Connor

Angelina Ottery

Marcus Ottery

Tahlia Ottery

Christopher Outram

William Outram

Isaac Panton

Jesse Panton

Wilyrd Panton

Morgan Parker

Abigail Payne

Tamsin Pearce

Bryce Pemberton

Manrex Petros

Remi Poteris

Romeo Poteris

Kenzie Purins

Nash Purins

Kaleb Quick

Jack Quigley

Brendan Rees

Sophie Rees

Paterson Reid

Leo Renfrew

Gabriel Rigby

Maxwell Ritchie

Ella Rooker

Molly Ryan

Alexandra Ryba

Josephine Ryba

Patrick Ryba

Toby Saddington

Indiah Sawtell

Iris Scanlon

Tom Scanlon

Elke Scholz

James Seivl

James Shamley

Lucas Shamley

Mason Shamley

Henry Shumack

Brock Stephens

Jessica Stuart

Lucy Stuart

Toby Stuart

Abigail Taber

Matthew Tansey

Bailee Tarrant

Elke Tedesco

Oscar Toole

Spencer Toole

Alexa Tsiaousis

Evangelia Tsiaousis

Kostantinos Tsiaousis

Addison Tutton

Callum Van Huisstede

Mason Van Huisstede

Theodore Waight

Aiden Walker

Amber Wallace

Chloe Ware

Patrick Ware

Coco Wasley

Eli Wasley

Albie Watson

Grace Wells

Harvey White

Zachary Whittaker

Xavier Whitton

Archie Wicks

Charlie Wicks

Sophie Wicks

Grace Wilkinson
Evelyn 
Grace

Woodbury

Harry Woodbury

Addison Zeitsch

Logan Zeitsch

Isabella Hingley-Terry

Charli Hodgson

Max Hodgson

Charlie Holahan

Ethan Holden

Gabriella Hosking

Hayley Hunt

Ryder Hunt

Bonnie Hutt

Freya Hutt

Summer Hutt

Isobel Inglis

Paddy Inglis

Luka Ivanovic

Amelia Jackson

Isla Jackson

Georgia Juchau

Sarah Juchau

Xavier Kamprad

Baxter Keats

Matilda Keats

Zali Keats

Jake Kelly

Alison Kopano

Cheryl Kopano

Nate Krause

Ari Kubank

Frankie Kubank

Milly Lancaster

Shakira Leigh

Esther Leung

Jacob Leung

Taylah Lowe

Tayton Macpherson

Zali Marks

Ilija Mason

Rori Mason

Blake Masters

Cameron Masters

Joel Masters

Quinn Matzen

Sonny Matzen

Leo McCarter

Rhonann McCarter

Maya McClelland
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